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 PASTOR:  Rev. Dr. Patrick Schultz 
 

OCTOBER, 2023 

October 1st —                                                           October 8th —                 
St. Mark’s:   9:00am Worship                                         St. James:   9:00am Worship  
Sunday School 9-10am                                                 Sunday School 9-10am 
 St. James: 10:30am Worship                                        St. Mark’s: 10:30am Worship    
 Sunday School 9-10am                                                Sunday School 9-10am            
                                                                              
October 15th —                         October 22nd — 
MISSION FEST AT ST. JAMES                                            St. James:   9:00am Worship  
 St. James: 10:30am Worship                                         Sunday School 9-10am    
  Churches, 9-10am                                                        St. Mark’s: 10:30am Worship            
No Worship or SS at STM, Join us at STJ!                        Sunday School 9-10am 
 
October 29th— 
Joint Service, 10:00am, at St. James  
followed by a Congregational Meeting 
to discuss Pastor’s Salary & Benefits for 2024                                 
Sunday School will be held at St. James, 9-10am 
No Sunday School or Worship at St Mark’s 
 
 
 

 Sunday bulletins & links to prayer requests are posted under the  ‘Messages’ link on 
our church website:   https://www.stmstjucc.org/ 

Worship Services are recorded weekly and uploaded to our church  
YouTube channel:   St. Mark’s & St. James UCC  

    

 

 



 

 
Have you ever, unexpectedly, come across something from your childhood that swept you 
back to those days of yore? Memories ~ perhaps imagery, aromas, sounds, feelings come 
flooding back and it’s as if you stepped across a threshold into the past. 30-40-50-60… 
years ago. 

Earlier this week I came across a book my wife 
had put on one of our bookshelves. I hadn’t 
seen it in quite some time. I had only to 
glimpse the tattered, raggedy spine from a 
distance to know the book instantly. I gently 
took it off the shelf and held it tenderly in my 
hands. In large capital letters across the front 
were these words: PATRICK WILL GROW. In the 
lower right-hand corner of that front cover 
was a drawing of a tow-headed little boy    
walking along.  

My mom got me this book as a birthday            
present when I was six years old. It tells the 
story of a little boy (also aged six!) who was 
woefully behind his growth spurt. Or so he 
thought. Throughout the story you’ll see him 
eventually begin to grow.  

He sleeps in the same bed as his brothers. On 
one side is Mike. On the other Tim. As he          
begins to grow, he pushes them out of the 
bed, until he needs his own bed. He’s grown 
so big! Incidentally I have two brothers: Mike 
and Tim. The very last sentence in the book, 
as he lies in bed at night thinking to himself that one day he would be as big as daddy and 
as wide as grandpa, when he would be a grown up, “Then where will I go? What will I do?” 

So many connections with that book – the main character is Patrick. His brothers are Mike 
and Tim. Patrick is six years old. It might have been written about me. I have to admit the 
Bible has the same impact on me. It’s a book I love to read. In it I find stories written about 
me. I find others familiar as brothers and sisters in those same stories. Ultimately, a            
question is asked and answered, “Where will I go? What will I do?” When I read these stories, 
emotions overwhelm me. Memories take me back to the first time I read about Adam and 
Eve, Noah, Abraham, Joseph, Peter, James, and John. Sampson and his stories of great 
strength take me back to my childhood when I ran around with my skinny boy arms held up 
in the typical “strongman” pose saying, “Look how strong I am! Look at my muscles!” 

Or when I stood, with a hose causing a trickling stream to flow in front of me, arms raised 
with a long stick in one hand “parting the red sea.” Or being a member of God’s army 
fighting his enemies using sticks as swords, tin can garbage lids for shields, and dirt 
clumps for grenades. I have but to pick up that book and these memories and so many 
more come rushing back. Memories of a lifetime, flashing back in an instant. What a            
childhood. What an adulthood! I still find myself asking questions like, “Where will I go? 
What will I do?”  

How can God use me? Where does God want me? What grand adventure will God lead me 
on next? These questions never stop, nor do they ever grow old. Our God is still speaking.  

Thoughts from Pastor Patrick…. 



 

 

ST. MARK’S CONSISTORY MEETING 

September 7, 2023 

The meeting was called to order on September 7, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. Members present were              
Glenn Grunwald, Judy Steinbeck, Linda Schroeder, Ben Grunwald, Julie Herrmann, Pastor Schultz, 
Janell Davis and Larry Perronne.  Pastor led us in prayer. 

Judy presented the financial report and discussion was made on the importance of limiting our              
expenses due to the general fund having a lower than normal balance. Larry made a motion to             
accept the financial report as presented and Ben seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

Larry made a motion to accept the Secretary’s report as presented and Janell seconded the             
motion. Motion carried. 

Pastor Schultz reviewed his vacation time for 2023 and presented a spreadsheet showing church 
attendance over the past five years including before the pandemic.  

The roof will be repaired by Larry Perronne. Only raw materials will need to be  purchased and the 
remaining will be completed by donations. 

The parking lot lines will be repainted when the parking lot is sealed. 

Safe Sanctuary policies require background checks to be done for teachers, Brenda and pastor. 
Larry will provide forms that need to be completed.  

Glenn made a motion to go forward with the Leadership Forward campaign that was presented by 
Pastor Kim Henning. This is a $6000 commitment over five years which was accepted by the            
congregation. Judy will give a monthly update on the amount of money received. Janell seconded 
the motion. Motion carried.  

Mission Fest is November 12th with the traditional ham dinner.  Janell will go to Gordon’s in Green 
Bay to pick up food in bulk. A sign up sheet will be placed in the back of the church for other items 
needed. The October newsletter will list what individuals have signed up for.  The price for the adult 
dinner will be $15.00 and 12 and under will be $5.00. 

It was decided to return to serving communion in the pews beginning in October.  

Thank you to Sandy and Larry Perronne for doing a great job cleaning up the yard around the 
church and parsonage. Very much appreciated! 

Will continue to discuss the occupancy agreement at the next consistory meeting. 

We will contribute $100 to the United Churchmen and Women as we have done in past years. 

Pastor Schultz and Brenda will be donating books to the church library in the fellowship hall. 

We completed reviewing our membership list.  

Our next consistory meeting will be held on October 11th at 6:30 p.m. 

Larry made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Janell seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
 Respectfully submitted,  

Julie Herrmann 
Consistory Secretary 



 

 

ST. JAMES CONSISTORY  
 Monday, September 11, 2023 6:30 pm 

  

· The meeting was called to order by President Jackie Mueller. Members present were Jason 
Riesterer – Vice-President, Sheila Hemb – Treasurer, Tammy Serketich – Secretary, Jamey 
Binversie, Wendy Meyer, Scott Henschel, and Pastor Patrick Schultz.    

· Absent:  
· Prayer led by Jason 
· Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report made by Jason and seconded by Jamey 
    Motion carried.  
 
· Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report made by Scott and seconded by Wendy 
    Motion carried. 
 
· Pastor’s Report: 

Mission/Vision Committee; Feedback from 9/10 mission trip presentation was well received. 
Pastor/Member Visits -None; if we know of any members needing a pastor visit, please advise. 
Rev. Henning, Pastor will connect regarding a presentation of Leadership Forward 
 

· Building and Grounds: 
Floors -Jamey and Cole Binversie installed new flooring in the upstairs Sunday School Room. 

THANK YOU! 
Church Cleaning:  Randy and Cindy will do annual “deep” cleaning 
Cemetery:  Consistory is responsible for placing a wreath on the Armika gravestone.  Wreath 

needs to be replaced.  Tammy will purchase, Jason will contact Cemetery Committee to  
reimburse from Cemetery Fund. 

 
· Committee Reports:  

Vision of Hope: Approval of Minutes – Approved as requested by Tammy, seconded by 
Jamey, Motion Carried.  Consistory will need to find a replacement for VOH committee in 
January. 

Stewardship Committee: Met September 6, church funds are down considerably.  Sheila will 
be mailing contribution letters; an announcement will be in the October newsletter and                
Stewardship Sunday will be in November.  Consistory discussed funds, suggestion to have 
Budget/Income/Expenses/Balance chart in Newsletter each month. 

    Christian Board of Education: Jamey reported Sunday School will start 9/17 and will be selling 
candy bars as a fundraiser. 

Service Committee: -Social to be held Sunday September 24 
Audio Visual: -Jason will research adding two wireless microphones 
Social Committee:  Polka recap:-51 people attended, good time by all.  Donation made will 

be split by St. James and St. Marks. 
Cornhole – Sunday October 1 at 2:00 (men only) 
Bunco: Thursday September 21 at 6:00 and Thursday, November 16.  We will resume next 

spring. 
Possible Sheepshead tournament 

 

 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE…….. 



 

 

ST. JAMES CONSISTORY, con’t 
· Old Business: 

Safe Sanctuary helper -Looking for volunteers to help HS youth group. 
Tents – We will not be purchasing at this time. 
Crop Walk – Doris is coordinating, looking for more walkers. 

· Mission Fest: Sunday October 15, guest speaker is Jessica Jensema, Executive Director 
of Project Angel Hugs.  Wendy has researched prices, $14.00 per plate.  Tammy will con-
tact Karen to print posters and mail letters to area churches.  Wendy and Tammy will 
meet to coordinate pick up/shopping etc. 

· Church Anniversary – November 5, Tammy will contact members/form committee 

· United Churchmen and Women banquet – will set up Wednesday at 6:00; will need help 
cleaning up after banquet 

· Adopt a Hwy – Cleanup scheduled at 8:00 am, Sunday October 1. 
 

· New Business:   
Congregation concerns: None 
 

· Next meeting date:  October 2, 6:30 pm 
 

· Motion to adjourn made by Tammy and seconded by Scott. Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tammy Serketich, Secretary 

FROM THE STEWARDSHIP TEAM: 
Mark your calendar: St. James church books 
will be closing the end of December.   

Our treasurer will be mailing an update on the     
financial status of the church and your individual  
contributions thus far. Your support is greatly             
appreciated. Remember to use the church              
envelopes provided in the narthex and church 
pews.    

"In God We Trust" 

On Sunday November 5, 2023,          
St. James will be celebrating our 

160th anniversary.  A special service 
is being planned, followed by a time 

of fellowship and refreshments in 
the church basement.  



 

 Our sympathy to Richard Lutze and family on the death of his         

sister Janet who passed away on August 10th.  

We extend our heartfelt sympathy to               

Ann Grunwald, along with the entire family, 

of St. Mark’s member Wayne Grunwald who           

entered Eternal Life on September 12th. 

Wayne will be missed by our church family. 

Wayne Grunwald, age 87, passed away peacefully at home on 
Tuesday, September 12, 2023, after he fought a courageous 
battle with cancer. 

He was born in Sheboygan on July 30, 1936 to the late Erwin 
and Serena (Wagner) Grunwald. He graduated from Central 
High School in 1954. Wayne proudly served his country in the 
United States Army from 1954 until 1956 and then served one 
year in the National Guard. On September 7, 1957, Wayne    
married Ann Kuhlow in Sheboygan Falls. He was a lifelong 
member of St. Marks UCC, where he served two terms on the 
consistory and also was on the cemetery board for many years. 
He operated the family farm for over 30 years. Wayne was also 
a machinist at Hayssen Manufacturing for 13 years and drove 
for Roehl Transport for ten. 

Wayne was a jack of many trades and loved the challenge of 
learning something new. He was the designer and general           
contractor of building their earth home. He loved life,               
woodworking, traveling, especially road trips, dancing, card 
playing, attending the county fair, making firewood, but most of 
all his family and faith meant the world to him. 



 

 

The guest speaker for St. James Mission Fest  is Jessica Jensema,  
Executive Director of Project Angel Hugs located in Plymouth Wisconsin.  
Project Angel Hugs has also provided us with their Wish List in case you  

would like to share your love with this amazing group. Orders may be brought 
to church and placed in the box in the entryway. 

 
This is a link to their Amazon wishlist: https://a.co/4ctgACE  
and on the reverse side of this page is their Holiday Wishlist!  



 

 



 

 

 

                      
          CROP WALK, OCTOBER  8, 2023 

This year’s Crop Walk will be a little different than previous years. We 
will start at Our Shepherd UCC in Howards Grove. From there, the walk will go to 

the wooded walking park on the west side of Howards Grove and back to the church. You will 
then be invited to join us for a weenie roast, bonfire, and fellowship time.  

Registration time is from 12:00 to 12:30. Walk starts at 12:30. Any checks (which should be made out 
to CWS/CROP) will be submitted to the conference to be used worldwide. Cash donations will be 
submitted evenly to local food panties: United Ministries, Sheboygan Falls Pantry, Immanuel UCC 
Food Pantry, and St Peter’s UCC Food Pantry in Kiel.  

Donations will be taken at both St James and St Mark’s every Sunday morning from Sept 17 through 
Oct 8. We still emphasize the need for walkers. Sounds like a good time. Come and join us! 

NEIGHBORS IN NEED, OCTOBER 1, 2023 
A special offering will be taken on October 1st to fulfill our commitment to          
the UCC Conference for Neighbors in Need. Neighbors in Need (NIN) is a 
special mission offering of the United Church of Christ that supports            
ministries of justice and compassion throughout the United States. One-third 
of NIN funds support the Council for American Indian Ministry (CAIM). Two-
thirds of this offering is used by the UCC’s Justice and Witness Ministries 
(JWM) to support a variety of justice initiatives, advocacy efforts, and direct 
service projects through grants. Offering envelopes will be available at both    
St. James and St .Mark’s on October 1.  

If you miss that date, we will gladly take donations any time of the year. 

LEADERSHIP FORWARD CAMPAIGN 
Both St James and St Mark’s congregations have approved to participate in the Leadership Forward 
Campaign. Rev Henning presented the program at a previous church service. The Leadership For-
ward Campaign consists of three objectives:  

The Damascus Project which develops the next generation of lay leaders so the UCC can thrive 
into the future. 

The Catalyst Grant Program which encourages creative new forms of ministry in our congrega-
tions and advances our social justice work. 

The Ministerial Assistance Program to assure that our clergy who serve our community are 
cared for in every season of their pastoral careers. 

There are brochures available at both churches to explain the campaign in further detail. Please con-
tact Rev Schultz if you need a brochure.  

Both churches have committed to a total of $6,000 over the next 5-year period. If you wish to make a 
donation, please specify “Leadership Forward Campaign” on the “Other” line on the offering envelope 
or specify “Leadership Forward Campaign” in the memo area on your check. 



 

 

              
UNITED CHURCH MEN AND WOMEN’S BANQUET 
6:30, Thursday, October 19 
at St. James UCC 
 
St. Mark’s and St. James are hosting this year’s banquet of the 
United Church Men and Women. We would love to have several 
of our members in attendance as we recognize people pursuing a 
career in ministry.  

See Lori Roelse or Scott Henschel for tickets.  

October is a longer month, so our  HS youth will get together at St.Mark's 
on October 8, at St. James on October 22, and have a little costume fun with 
spooky snacks at  St. Mark's on October 29th!   (Although, if Saturday October 28 
works better fo the majority we will consider changing that!)  Invite a friend if you 
like to any and all of these events!   

We continue to look at how the book of Proverbs can  pertain to our decision 
making in the world today.   

Please remember to bring in donations of toiletries and/or clothing items for boys 
or girls ages 5-9 for Operation Christmas Child during the month of October.   

Looking forward to a beautiful fall as we learn more about God! 

ST. MARK’S CHOIR 
St. Mark’s Choir Rehearsal 
will begin on Wednesday 
Nov. 1st at 7:00pm 

New  singers are welcome! 

 

ST. JAMES CHOIR  
Rehearsals will be held:  

Wednesday, October  4th, 6:30pm 

Wednesday, October 11th, 6:30pm 

Tuesday, October 17th, 6:30pm 

Thursday, October 25th, 6:30pm 

Bunco was held at St. James Thursday, Sept 21st. Seventeen ladies had 
a very nice evening  

Mark your calendars for our next Bunco night, Thursday, November 16th.  

ST. JAMES SUNDAY SCHOOL IS SELLING  
SEROOGY CANDY BARS!  

To purchase any of these delicious candy bars, see any of the current sunday 
school children.  You can also email stjamessundayschool53063@gmail.com 
or contact Christine Gumm at 920-946-0462 with which candy bars you would 
like to purchase. Thank You for supporting St. James Sunday School!  



 

 

 
Sheboygan County Interfaith Organization 

BULLETIN BITES 
OCTOBER, 2023 

à “All You Need is Love” - register now and enjoy a Sweetest Day celebration in your 
home,https://www.sheboygancountyinterfaith.org/all-you-need-is-love/   We are offering meals 
from Parker Johns, gourmet cupcakes from Bettersweet Bakery, a beautiful seasonal bouquet 
from The Flower Cart, and two wine pairings from Vintage Elkhart Lake.  Pickups are Friday, 
October 20th from 12-2pm or 4:30-6:30pm at First Congregational Church UCC in Sheboygan. 

à Our new Client Advocate continues to learn about the community and the resources available 
to share information with outreach clients. We estimate that we have already served over 200 
outreach clients and an increased number of calls are anticipated as the weather gets colder 
and families need shelter. 

à Family Pathways continues to expand and will soon be reaching the point of a waiting list. We 
are rotating some toys in the visitation room and replacing some of the broken items, and            
also looking for craft supplies for the families to utilize.  We are happy to accept craft items 
and toys in good condition.  

à What an amazing community we have! Your support has kept our families warm and fed 
which gives them the resources they need to grow! This month we would like to ask for baby 
diapers size 2 and 5, Baby wipes, and Frozen vegetables. Again with gratitude. 

à SAVE THE DATE: Giving Tuesday, November 28th. SCIO will be hosting an Open House 
with tours and refreshments so you can see our updates, learn more about our programs, 
and hear about plans to celebrate our 35th/25th Anniversaries of the farmers market and 
Bridgeway! 

First Presbyterian Church will be hosting a Christmas 
Concert and Sing-a-long featuring the Roncalli Singers 
on December 10 at 3pm.  The event will be free but we 

will take a Free Will Offering to support the Manitowoc Warming Shelter and FREE Community              
Dinners.  Our vision is that this can become a Lakeshore Tradition (perhaps rotating churches in the 
community). There will be more publicity as the time draws closer.  

~The Rev. Dr. Matthew L. Sauer, Pastor Manitowoc Cooperative Ministry 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 



 

 
 ST. JAMES  

USHERS 
OCTOBER 

*Keith & Michelle Mauk 
Bradley Mauk 
Katelyn Sibley 

Julianne Luebke 
Doug Luebke 

William Luebke 
Jared Luebke 

Kelly Luebke/Handrow 
Galen & Deb LaDuke  

 
 

NOVEMBER 

 

*Jamie & Heather Henschel 
Jon & Diane Luckow 

Jim & Michelle Luckow  
Karra Cina 

Allison Luckow 
Dawson Luckow 
Mary Ann Vogel 

Geraldine Scheffler 

  ST. MARK’S 
  GREETERS 

OCTOBER 
Anna Marie Bramstedt  

Jason Bramstedt 
Sandy Perronne  

 
NOVEMBER 
 Lori Roelse 

Colton Scharl 
Michelle Scharl 

 
 

READERS  
Oct.  1 — Sandy Perronne 
Oct.  8— Scott Siekman 
Oct.  5—  Lori Roelse 
Oct. 22—Jacob Grunwald 
Oct. 29—Jacob Grunwald 

   
 

HOSPITALITY 
Oct. 1 — Sandy Perronne 

Oct. 8 —  available 
Oct. 15 — Margene Reyer 

Oct. 22 —   available 
Oct. 29—Margene Reyer 

  

CHURCH   ATTENDANCE 

 St. James   St. Mark’s        
         21           Sept.   3              31 
         47                     10             60 
         33                     17             43 
         51                     24             46 

         

 

                                             

 

VISION OF HOPE-ST. JAMES 
"Application for Funding" forms are available in 
the narthex, from VISION OF HOPE Committee 
members, or under "More" on our church web-
site. We welcome specific  requests as well as 
your suggestions for using our semiannual gifts 
from the Wagner Foundation. 

STUDENTS! Use this form for tuition help 
(currently $1,000) each year. 



 

 
 

ST JAMES                  
OCTOBER 

CELEBRATIONS 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
  1  Jackie Mueller 
  3 Diane Luckow 
  7 ValJean Marcoe 
  8 William Luebke 
  9 Joanne Fessler 
14  Brian Hemb 
20 Joe Klapperich 
20 Aric Jump 
21 Chelsea Langenhahn 
24 Donald Hemb 
27 Wendy Henschel 

 
 ANNIVERSARIES  

  2 Lee & Terri Schmitz 
  8    Mike & Kristin Zolltheis 
  8    Dan & Rachel Sohn 
12    James & Michelle  
           Luckow 
13 Jim & Karen Becker 
14    Rieck & Sandra  
            Beiersdorf 
16    Keri LaDuke-Rafeld &  
           Jason Rafeld 
16    Zachary & Sadie Koenig 
17 Ben & Cheyenne Behnke 
19    Cameron & Marissa  
            Fitzgerald 
20    Milton & LaVern  
            Wippermann  
26 Clarence & Heidi Belitz 
29 Mark & Kathy Stolzmann 

Pastor Patrick has designated 
Tuesdays & Fridays as his day 
of Sabbath and his day out of the 
office During those two days 
each week, you may contact 
him in case of an emergency 
only at 608-352-9544.  
 

 
ST MARK’S                    
OCTOBER 

CELEBRATIONS 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
 1     Sandra Stark 
 2     Kevin Kellner    
  5    Alexander Miota 
  9 Colten Sommer 
10 Kay Bitter 
11 Christine Hayon 
12 Kathy Jurk 
14 Sandy Perronne 
14 Wendy Schueler 
15 Denise Heling 
20 Todd Grunwald  
25 Brooklyn Vandoske 
26 Cindy Call 
26 Bob Vandoske 
29 Bonnie Schuette 
30 Colton Scharl 
  ANNIVERSARIES 
11 Jay & Kayla Sommer 
12 Jon & Julie Herrmann 
12 Andy & Hannah Roelse 
22 William & Lori Roelse 
23 Jim & Christine Hayon 
24 Todd & Jody Binversie 
 

If you or a family member are 
in need of pastoral care, please 

contact Pastor Patrick at  
920-693-2858 or leave a   
message on the church’s   
answering machine at:   

920-693-8361. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Confidentiality laws make it 
difficult for pastors to obtain 
information about anyone in 
the hospital.  If you or a loved 

one will be in the hospital, 
please call the church office 

920-693-8361 or contact Pastor 
Patrick at  920-693-2858. 

Please report any corrections 
or additions on the birthday and 
anniversary lists to Karen in the 
church office. 



 

 

ST. MARK’S MISSION FEST—NOVEMBER 12, 2023   
Time goes by so quickly. St Mark’s Mission Fest will take place on Sunday, November 
12. Both in church dining and take outs will be available. Your consistory is working on 
the worker list. The list can be found at the church entrance. Please sign up for a task. 
As of the date of this newsletter, duties still available are: dessert (pie, cake, or torte), 
salad (pasta, jello, or lettuce), one more gallon of milk, two more pounds of butter, sell 
tickets, cut and serve desserts, and beverage helpers.  

A function like this cannot happen without our volunteers. Thank you for those who 
have already signed up. We will follow up next month with a final list of volunteers and 
details about the program.  

~continued on next page…. 

A LETTER FROM FRANZ RIGERT, UCC CONFERENCE MINISTER... 



 

 

~continued on next page…. 



 

 



 

 


